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Want to Advertise in the 
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Contact Stan Harris:
 stan.harris@stantec.com

Future 
Meetings

January 24, 2012
March 30, 2012
May 22, 2012

Happy 2012 to everyone. I hope 
you all had a very good 2011. 

2012 is already turning out to be all 
about politics. With the Presidential 
election in November the media 
coverage will only increase. 

Washington has yet to pass the new 
Transportation Bill. We had hoped that the bill would have been 
passed in September. However a decision could not be made. 
The Senate had asked for a 4 month extension before revising 
the Bill but ultimately the extension ended up being for 6 months 
for the Federal Highway Administration. March 31st is the big 
date, until then the funding issue must again be addressed. 
Complicating the issue, because this is an election year and the 
bill appears have significant funding cuts, do not be surprised 
by an additional extension. Realistically, I cannot read a crystal 
ball to tell you when the funding will come nor what the funding 
will be but let’s hope it is sooner than later with an optimistic 
budget.  In the election many issues will be brought forth as 
the media and politicians try to find the favor of the moment. 
Hedging the bets and assuming the worst in that the bill is 
not passed in March we need to make it an issue. Be active, 
whether that means voting, writing your politician or simply 
talking to friends about it. Again, hopefully the Bill is addressed 
prior to November 2012. 

Nationally the individual states are finding alternative means 
to fund projects. Here again many ideas have been brought 
up, some with merit, some perhaps not so much.  Let’s be sure 
many more will come forth. The Ohio Department of 

 From our President . . .
  Paul Schoelwer
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From our President... (continued)
Transportation is looking at ideas as well. Currently they are working to establish a hard and 
consistent budget for both construction and consulting. It appears that there will be $1.5 
billion slated for construction and $100 million for consulting. Like other State Transportation 
Departments they are looking at other means as well, whether that means taxes, tolls or 
some other way.

As far as the Triko Valley is concern we have lost some members due to the state of the 
economy. Many of these members are friends who have lost their jobs. The board is 
considering this and establishing a hardship form to waive or reduce some of the fees for 
those under these unfortunate conditions.  

On a better note, Wild Apricot has been established. I have signed in already and paid my 
lunch fee all on line.  You should have received an email already on this but if not please go 
through the Triko Valley website. I believe we have worked out all of the bugs but if you have 
trouble do not worry we will do our best to fix it. 

The Schramm will be presented at January 24th meeting. I want to thank all of the 
participants for their submittals. Good luck to all of you.

Well let’s hope for a good 2012. I will see you all at the Montgomery in Boathouse at 11:30 
AM on the 24th.      

Geotechnical • Civil • Environmental  
Materials Testing • Transportation • Diving  

Construction Monitoring •  Water Resources  
Wastewater • Surveying • GIS Applications

Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.
Cincinnati, Ohio 
(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

Regional Offices

Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville   
St. Louis
Nashville
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TRIKO  
Valley News

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, December 7, 2011
Full Throttle Indoor Karting

President Schoelwer called the meeting to order at 7:18 pm and recognized guests. He asked 
members to review the section article in the National Scanner magazine on line.

Secretary Emerick indicated that meeting minutes for the September General Membership 
meeting were published in the newsletter. Steven Proffitt raised a motion to approve the 
meeting minutes which was seconded by Matt Loeffler and approved by all in attendance.

President Schoelwer presented the PIN report, noting that the transportation bill is finally 
showing some movement in Congress. The Senate has approved a two-year reauthorization 
of federal highway programs at current funding levels. Features of the new “Moving Ahead 
for Progress in the 21st Century Act” were discussed. The House Transportation Committee is 
working on a five-year version of the transportation bill that will be announced in January 2012. 
A number of alternatives for raising capital for the bill are being considered by both houses 
of Congress instead of raising the gasoline user’s fee. On the local front, every local street 
initiative in Hamilton County passed in the last election.

President Schoelwer announced that the next Board of Directors meeting will be held on 
January 3rd at Thaman Rubber and the next general membership meeting will be held at the 
Montgomery Inn Boathouse on January 24th, 2012. The attendees commended Paul for his 
planning of this holiday event after which the meeting was adjourned. 

			 
						      Respectfully Submitted: 
						      David M. Emerick
						      Secretary
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Ali Saleh
Paul Schoelwer
Dale Schwieterman
Steven Shadix
William Shefcik
Kar Singh
Casey Smith
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Phillip Stegman
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jacob Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Cindy Taylor
Michelle Terrell
Mike Thompson*
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Daniel Unger
Greg Urasek
Joseph Vogel*
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Greg Wilkens*
Edward Williams
Robert Yeager
Steven Young
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

* Past Presidents

General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Richard Bailey*
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Bryan Bender
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Jim Brannon
Benjamin Brandstetter
Tom Brayshaw
William Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
Jonathon Brunot
Michael Bryson
Dennis Brunton
Stephen Butler
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Timothy Casto
Jim Collins*
John Davidson
Scott Dearnell
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Mark Dole
Caroline Duffy*
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
Mary Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair

Daniel Furgason
Dan Ficker
Vanessa Fritsch
Bronson Funke
Timothy Gilday
Jeff Glowka
Paul Goodhue
Paul Gruner
Richard Guidi
Corrin Gulick
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
John Heilman
Jeffrey Heimann
Mark Henderson
Robert Hoffman
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Brad Hyre
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
Tracy M. Jones
James Jurgensen*
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Ross Kendall
John Kerr
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Jeffrey Koehn
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Maria Lapman

William Lawall, III
Michael Lenett
Aaron Littman
Hao Liu
Matt Loeffler
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason 
Dan McAdams
Stephen Miles 
Douglas Miller
Richard Miller
Joseph Moeller
Nathan Moore
Bryan Mount
Michael Murray
Jeff Newby
David Newhouse
Ralph Norman
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Jack Pflum
Duane Phelps
Penny Pike
Daniel Prevost
Dale Proffitt
Steve Proffitt
Michael Prus
Joseph Prus
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Brian Rhodes
Mark Richardson
Ronald Roberts





 











 







• 
• 
• 
• 
• 

 

 






 




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RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Board Title Board Member Company Phone Email
President Paul Schoelwer Thaman 513.631.4303 pschoelwer@gmail.com
1st Vice President Steve Profitt Thelen Associates, Inc. 513.825.4350 sprofitt@thelenassoc.com
2nd Vice President Matt Loeffler Butler Co. Engineers Office 513.785.4109 loefflerm@bceo.org
Treasurer Chris Nyberg HDR Engineering Inc. 513.936.6140 chirs.nyberg@HDRinc.com
Secretary David Emerick Duke Energy 513.287.1001 david.emerick@duke-energy.com
Regional Rep. Stan Harris Stantec 513.842.8200 stan.harris@stantec.com
Past President Jim Jurgesen II John R. Jurgensen Co. 513.771.0820 jurgensj@jrnet.com
3rd Year Director Carol Callan-Ramler KY Transportation Cabinet 859.341.2700 carol.callan-ramler@ky.gov
2nd Year Director Dennis Brunton Barrett Paving Materials 513.271.6200 dbrunton@barrettpaving.com
1st Year Director Eric Beck Hamilton Co. Engineers Office 513.946.8430 eric.beck@hamilton-co.org
1st Year Director Nathan Moore Kleingers and Associates 513.779.7851 nathan.moore@kleingers.com

2011-2012 Board of Directors

ResponsiveResponsive

Reliable

R f lResourceful 

611 Lunken Park Drive
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

513.321.5816

Offices Nationwide
terracon.com

Formerly H. C. Nutting ‐ Engineering your projects since 1921
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ASHE TRIKO VALLEY 
MEETING

General Membership Meeting

Tuesday, January 24, 2012

 The Montgomery Inn Boathouse, 11:30 a.m.

Schramm Award Finalists Presentations

Lunch Cost: $25.00

Visit web site  (www.ashe-trikovalley.com) 
and click on Meeting Link to register and pay online.


